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Happy Labor Day! 
I hope your celebration brings you friend and family 

that will help with the “labor” of making the celebration meal! 
 

 
Speaking of “laboring,” how is that work coming along on that “Challenge Quilt?”  By now most 
of you know we had to make some changes in the September meeting schedule.  Your beautiful 
Challenge Quilt is now due at the night meeting on September 16th instead of the 23rd.  I know it 
is one week shorter to work on, SMILE, but you have had your challenge fat quarter for a few 
months now!!  I have confidence in you!!!  You can do it!! 
 
Don’t forget, even if you don’t have a quilt in the challenge, we need  you present on the 16th to 
help enjoy, vote and eat ice cream! 
 
Our August day meeting was marvelous!!  Flavin Glover made us laugh and made us understand 
how we should appreciate our many modern quilting goodies.  Flavin took us back in history to a 
time when ladies had to glean their own cotton batting from the fields and card it themselves 
for their quilts.  No thanks!  SMILE 
 
The Kaleidoscope Workshop was so much fun!!  Patti Howell and Dorene Thornton did a great 
job!  We worked so hard at those angles and . . . well, you need to look at the “Show and Tell” 
pictures on the website.  Linda Jones brought hers to the day meeting and it was BEEEEE-autiful!  
It was fun to watch Dorene as she jumped with glee when she saw Linda’s finished quilt.  
Dorene made us all giggle. 
 
As I write, I am excited about the “bead class” coming up with Mary Stori.  The only beading I 
have done is with the old macramé, so this looks like we could all learn something.  Please be 
aware that the location has been moved to Central Baptist Church in Douglasville. 
 
PROUD!!  I remain so PROUD of all of  you!  Together you have donated 232 pillowcases to the 
Boys and Girls Club of Douglasville.  Do you realize how much time, effort and money that adds 
up to?  You are one “GIVING BUNCH OF QUILTERS!” 
 
AND . . . the quilts you have donated to the homeless shelter!!!  I am taken aback by the effort 
and the beauty of the many, many quilts you have given from your hands and hearts!  As our 
homeless friends lay under these works of love, I pray they feel the warmth and love you put 
into each quilt.   YOU GUYS ARE AWESOME! 
 
 
And, once again, I come to the end of another letter.  Please know that it takes everyone of you 
to make the Guild a happy place to be.  Some of you serve faithfully on a committee every 
month.  Some of you serve us by planning or teaching a special event.  But those of you who 
come and clap for the “Show and Tell” presenters, who pat us on the back for hard work 
performed, please know you are so important!!  All of us need encouragement and someone to 
be proud of us.  You are the people we love to show our work to because you understand and 
appreciate the hours of work.  THANKS FOR BEING THERE!! 
 
   I remain “button-popping” proud of you. 
 
    Rachel 
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CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD 
MINUTES OF THE AUGUST DAY MEETING, AUGUST 12, 2010 

SUBMITTED BY PHYLLIS CARPENTER, DAY SECRETARY 
 

The meeting opened with Dori Holt presiding.  The minutes from the July meeting were 
corrected:  the Ways and Means earnings were $911 and Dori Holt presided.  The 
minutes were approved as amended.  The September meeting is being moved from the 
4th Thursday, September 23, to the 3rd Thursday, September 16, due to a conflict with 
the church.  Just for the Fun of It occurred with Rachel presenting her pattern for the 
notebook cover with a pattern for everyone and 2 kits being presented to winners.  
August birthdays were recognized:  Hazel Bradshaw, Sandra Wilson, Geralynn West, and 
Bonnie McClain.  The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $2,579.27. 
  
Membership:   There were 39 members and 2 guests present.  Door prizes were won by 
Bev Mahle, Irene Gardner, Dori Holt, and Gail Ford.  Bev Mahle won the fat quarters. 
 
Historian/Photographer:  All pictures are on the table. 
 
Hospitality:   The sign-up sheet for the next meeting was passed around. 
 
Programs:   
August 12th features Flavin Glover, “Waste Not Want Not--Depression Era Quilters.” 
August 26th  “Christmas in August” by  Tiny Stitches. 
September 25th is a Beading workshop; cost = $25.00; contact Emma Parker to sign up. 
 
Publicity:  The library display has been removed.  Volunteers are needed for October-
December. 
 
Sunshine:  Darlene Wheeler, Steven Michael, Doreen’s sister Michelle, Joyce Hill. 
 
Ways and Means:   An Avery large cutting mat (36” x 59”) will be raffled at the August 
night meeting. 
 
Bee:  The August 19th Bee will be held at Dorene Bickford’s, the September 16th Bee at 
Rita Perez’s.  
 
Challenge Quilts:  All quilts are due September 16th.  “Quilting the Unusual” is the 
theme and the entries must be 3 layers and quilted. 
 
Community Service:  A total of 232 pillowcases have been donated.  The quilts were 
turned in today for the homeless shelter. 
 
Georgia Quilt Council:  The convention is coming up; we need fat quarters to fill a 
carrier and they are due at the August night meeting. 
 
Museum Quilt:  It was displayed and completely assembled; it will be quilted by Broach 
Winsley. 
 
Quilt ‘til You Wilt:  November 6, 9 am to 9 pm; bring food to share, a fat quarter,  $5 
and a notion.  It will be held at the regular place. 
 
Program:  Flavin Glover presented “Depression Era Quilters,” showed  
pictures of the quilters, and displayed many quilts. 
 
 

Jennie Hollis 
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Ad Hoc Committees 
 
Golden Scissors, Day 
     Rita Perez 
     Sandy Capazzi 
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     Ann Groves 
     Debbie Butler 
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     Irene Gardner 
 
Community Service 
     Bev Mahle 
     Jane Wilding 
    
Christmas Party 
     Donna Jones 
     Aline Wadsworth 
 
GA Quilt Council Liaison 
     Phyl Schiwal 
 
Photographer, Day 
     Charles Phaneuf 
 
Photographer, Night 
     Charles Phaneuf 
 
Quilt ‘Til U Wilt 
     Ann Groves  
 
Challenge Quilt 
     Patti Howell 
 
Webmaster  
     Joany Orsi 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please submit August 
newsletter information 
before September 25 
to Diane Johnson at 
hotshotz@comcast.net 

Show and Tell:   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hazel Bradshaw 

Dorene Bickford Linda Jones 

Rita Lee Aline Wadsworth Doreen Thornton 

Susan Fisher Becky Davis Marge Frost 

Linda Herren 

Queen Esther Smith Geralynn West Joyce Trew 

Caryl Knox Bobbie & Lorene Brooks Patti Howell 

Cathy Hanrahan 
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CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD 
MINUTES OF THE AUGUST NIGHT MEETING, AUGUST 26, 2010 

SUBMITTED BY JEANNE ANDERSEN, NIGHT SECRETARY 
 

Rachel called the meeting to order.  She announced that there will be a quilt show and sale this weekend at 
the Paulding County Senior Center across from the jail in Dallas.  She reminded everyone that the September 
night meeting will be held September 16!!!  Birthdays were recognized. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  We have $2,692.77 in the bank. 
  
Publicity:  Caryl has listed our Guild on a website called QuiltStudy.org.  Check it out!  The Douglas Neighbor 
will be at the September day meeting to do a story about us.  Please be ready to give the reporter your story.  
Charlie will take pictures for his article. 
     
Ways and Means:  Tonight’s raffle will be the large cutting mat.  Buy your tickets during the break. 
  
Membership:  There were 33 members and one guest present, Rachel Wooster.  Fat quarters were won by 
Jeanne Andersen.  Emma Parker, Jane Wilding, and Jeanne Andersen won the door prizes. 
  
“Just for the Fun of It”:  Rachel showed a wonderful pattern for a cover for baking potatoes for the 
microwave.  Everyone got a pattern and kits were presented to Mary Graham, Louise Moore, Kimberly 
Laderoute and Dawn Feist.  Phyl Schiwal received a jar of jam donated by Mary Graham. 
  
Community Service:  The 232 pillowcases were delivered to the Boys and Girls Club this last week.  They were 
overjoyed to receive them.  Special Note:  Thanks to Joyce Hill for contributing 93 of them!!  Quilts to the 
homeless shelter are to be delivered in the near future.  There are 20 of them and each quilter who donated a 
quilt is invited to a dinner put on by Charlie and Rachel.  Thanks to all who participated.  We are working on 
ideas for the future. 
 
Sunshine:  Rita Lee, Susan Fisher’s mother-in-law, Diane Johnson on the death of her mother, Susan Savage on 
becoming a grandma. 
 
Library:  There are two new books donated to the library tonight. 
 
Newsletter:  Diane is away but is still on the job.  So reports are still due. 
  
Programs:  The committee reported that we are booked through June of next year.  Tonight’s program is 
Christmas in July (uh, August) by Tiny Stitches.   
September 9th day meeting--Invisible Machine appliqué. We will be sewing, so bring your machine and basic 
supplies. There will be a $2 special supply fee. 
September 16th night meeting—Challenge Quilt reveal. 
September 23rd—Beading workshop at Central Baptist Church on Central Church Road in Douglasville.  There 
are still some openings for the class.  See this newsletter or the website for details. 
 
 Photography:  Charlie has pictures on the table to be picked up.  There are some beautiful quilts represented 
there.  There was a picture of Joyce Trew in the Douglas County Sentinel at a quilt show as well. 
 
Quilt ‘til You Wilt:  The next one will be November 6, 2010, 9 a.m. to 9 p.m.  More details to follow. 
 
Challenge Quilt:  September 16.  Get your quilts finished. 
 
GA Quilt Council:  Meeting on October 16th at the Gwinnett Center.  We will put together a collection of fat 
quarters with a theme of red and green for our raffle gift. 
 
Telephone:  Sorry, forgot to call. 
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Bees:  Irene reported what a great time they had at the last one and the next one is at Rita Perez’ home.  Call 
to let her know you are coming—food is mucho gusto (it is really good)! 
 
Museum Quilt:  The museum donation quilt has been sent to the quilter.  Almost done!! 
 
Publicity:  Speak to Caryl about having your quilt placed in the hospital lobby for the next quarter. 
  
Show and Tell: 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Program: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Rachel Phaneuf Phyllis Smith Denise Allee 

Vickie Hecht Annie Kellum Gail Ford Sandy Capazzi 

Jane Wilding Irene Gardner Cindy Prince 
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SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER PROGRAMS 
 

 
September 9, 2010 
 
Invisible Machine Appliqué 
Jan Cunningham 
 
Come and learn how to machine 
appliqué with a hand sewn look.  
Jan Cunningham will explain the  
method made popular by Sharon 
Schamber, and after lunch we  
will try it ourselves with a sample 
block.  Jan will bring the special supplies needed for this technique, so all you 
will need is your sewing machine, the items on the short supply list and your  
lunch.  Jan’s quilt, Mountain Holly, won a 3rd place prize in Paducah, so you 
will be learning from one of the best!  The program will last until 3 o’clock. 
 
September 16, 2010 
 
Challenge Quilt Show and Ice Cream Social 
Patti Howell and the CRQG Membership 
 
Patti Howell’s efforts to get all of us involved in creating challenge quilts using at least a portion of the fat 
quarter drawn from her secret “stash,” culminates tonight with a show of all the quilts we made.  Members 
will vote for their favorites and enjoy the Ice Cream Social planned for that evening. 
 
October 14, 2010 
 
Trunk Show 
Tonya Mitchell 
 
“Bead All About It!”  Come and hear Tonya Mitchell describe her fiber art journey.  She will bring a broad 
collection of quilted and beaded pieces and her special dolls.  Her trunk show is bound to bring new ideas to 
your quilting studio. 

   
October 28, 2010 
 
R’Auction 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE BE CAREFUL AND RESPONSIBLE!! 

 

During our August Day meeting an accident happened!!!  A new car was 
dented and no one spoke up!  Suppose you have a brand new car, you 
were proud of finally getting a new vehicle and someone puts a DENT 
IN IT!!  How would you feel?  ANGRY?  SAD?  TEARS?  AND ANGRY 
AGAIN!!  So can we please ask—If you park close to another car, BE 
CAREFUL!!  The cost for repair is out of sight!!  REMEMBER, NEXT TIME 
IT COULD BE YOUR CAR!!! 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
AUGUST 2010 

 
   Beginning Balance ................................................................................... $3,208.81 
 
   Disbursements 
    Muriel Phaff (July Program) ........................................................... (245.00) 
    Sandra Capazzi (Newsletter) .......................................................... (140.63) 
    Doreen Thornton (3mclips/Ricky Timmes dvd)............................... (383.72) 
    Tina Corbitt (scissor charms) ............................................................ (44.90) 
    Dorene Bickford (gift card/mat/ways and means) ............................ (67.79) 
    Flavin Glover (August day program) ............................................... (470.00) 
    Outside the Line Design (deposit for January 2011 program) ........... (84.00) 
  
   Deposits 
    Mary Stori Program .......................................................................... 385.00 
    Phyllis Smith (sales)............................................................................. 66.80 
    Membership ....................................................................................... 30.00 
    Ways and Means day ........................................................................ 150.00 
    Ways and Means night........................................................................ 31.00 
    Name tags............................................................................................. 4.75 
    Workshop programs ......................................................................... 210.00 
    Table topper pattern program ............................................................ 42.50 
     
   Ending Balance ........................................................................................ $2,692.82  
 
 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 

Wow!  Many of you just need to go ahead and reach around and pat yourselves on the back for the 
outstanding job you have done this year for Community Service! 
 
Shortly, I will have the honor of delivering 232 pillowcases to the Douglas County Boys & Girls Club.  If you 
were not at the day meeting this month and did not see a partial showing of them, please know that to see 
them all together is impressive!  Each one has been individually bagged and labeled.  They are very anxious to 
get them.  I’m excited to be able to add our number to the “One Million Pillowcase Challenge” sponsored by 
American Patchwork and Quilting! 
 
Equally impressive are the quilts you’ve turned in for the Douglas County Homeless Shelter.  They needed 18 
quilts for the beds in their facility and we had 20 turned in!  You are always doing above and beyond because 
you are so wonderful.  I’m in the process of putting labels on these and then they will be ready for delivery.  
Speaking of “above and beyond,” we also have several bags of travel size toiletries to give them.  Someone in 
our Guild even went out and bought full-size products to give! 
 
Do you remember me saying way back when that Rachel and Charlie had ‘put an offer on the table’ for those 
who signed up and turned in a quilt but that I didn’t want to ‘spill the beans’ yet?  Well, it’s time to spill the 
beans.  If you made and turned in a quilt for Community Service, you will be invited to a scrumptious dinner 
made by Rachel and Charlie!  Now aren’t you glad you put in all that work?  Do I have you thinking about 
signing up for next year already? 
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Ways and Means 
 

We earned $96 for the month of August, and Jeanne Andersen 
won the cutting mat! 
 
September’s raffle item is a large ironing surface.  This surface 
fits perfectly over a standard ironing board and gives a pressing 
surface of 24” by 60”—perfect for pressing large and small pieces 
of fabric alike.  It is slightly padded and covered with blue and  
white striped ticking.  This item is valued at $139. 
  
Reminder to members: Please remember to bring your R’Auction items to the September meetings so we can 
get them sorted and read for a FUN filled night at our yearly fundraiser!!  It is going to be a GREAT R’Auction 
this year!!! 

 
 

AUGUST, SEPTEMBER, OCTOBER BEES 
 

August 19th Bee:  This month’s Bee was held at the home of Dorene Bickford.  It was a huge hit with 16 
members in attendance, including Jennie, Irene, Rita, Sandy, Diane, Phyl, Queen, Doris, Connie, Mary, Terry, 
Dori, Gail, Sandra, Rachel and Dorene!  Whew!!!  A great crowd. . .and a fun time.  I enjoyed it.  Her front yard 
looked like a Used Car Lot, ha, ha, ha.  And by the time our last guest arrived, it was almost standing-room only 
inside her home.  But this is okay; the more the merrier, right?  Dorene served us a wonderful light lunch with 
an even more wonderful (imo) dessert. . .S’mores. . .very yummy.  Sandra Wilson brought some new quilting 
magazines and catalogs to inspire us.  I think most everyone is back from their summer vacations and ready to 
go into high gear with starting our fall quilts.  Hope to see many of you at our next Bee in  September! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 16th Bee:  Rita Perez will host our September Bee.  Lunch will be provided.  Please call ahead to let 
Rita know you will be in attendance.  Bring your handwork, show off your current finished projects, share a 
new magazine or pattern, or just come and hang out with friends and visit with us for awhile.  It’s always a fun 
time at these Bees of ours.  Remember, you can also bring a friend along; one does not need to be a Guild 
member to attend our Bees.  
 
October 21st Bee:  This Bee will be held at the home of Sandra Wilson.  Please RSVP by email or call to let 
Sandra know how much of a crowd she needs to feed for lunch. 

 

24” x 60” ironing surface 
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 “PLAYING WITH THE UNUSUAL” 
 
The “Playing With the Unusual” quilt challenge will be this month on September 16.  NOTE:  This is a new date 
as we were requested by the church to move the date up a week.  We will be accepting all your challenges and 
we will also have an ice cream social.  This is always a special and fun time for our Guild, and I’m sure you 
don’t want to miss it even if you haven’t made a challenge.  (BUT it is not too late.)  Be there and see all the 
craziness our members have come up with this year.  We will be awarding 1st, 2nd, and 3rd prizes, so you want 
to come especially to vote for your favorite.  See you there!!! 
 
 

GA QUILT COUNCIL RAFFLE QUILT 
 
The quilt that our Guild made for the GA Quilt Council to be auctioned off with the proceeds going to the 
Museum is all together and is at the quilter’s being quilted.  It was shown at the last night meeting and day 
meeting.  We will show it again when it is quilted and ready to send off.  “Many hands make little work,” and 
this was our motto in making this quilt.  We had a total of 23 people working on the quilt and it wasn’t a 
burden on any one person.  Some people sewed blocks, sashing, borders.  Others pressed, ripped out stitches 
when necessary, tore off the paper when finished and other things I can’t remember.  All this was 
accomplished with a minimum of work for any one person.  There were people who didn’t feel comfortable or 
didn’t have the time to sew, and they made donations to help defray the cost to the Guild. 
 
Approximately $180 was donated by various members.  The fabric cost $210.  It was all batiks and bought at 
Tiny Stitches.  The batting and backing was donated.  Broach Winsley is quilting it and has waived her fee for 
our Guild. 
 
The people who worked on the quilt: 
Committee:  Denise Allee, Albertha Brown, Rachel Phaneuf, and Patti Howell 
Helpers:  Charlie Phaneuf, Bev Mahle, Sandra Capazzi, Diane Johnson, Doreen Thornton, Sandra Wilson, Susan 
Fisher, Caryl Knox, Robin Meyer, Jessie Quick, Phyllis Carpenter, Mary Graham, Joyce Hill, Phyllis Smith, 
Geralynn West,  Annie Kellum, Jane Wilding, Joyce Trew and Broach Winsley 
 
A great big THANK YOU!!!! goes out to all these folks. 
 
 

PUBLICITY 
 

Rick Couch will be attending our September day meeting and conducting interviews for our feature article in 
the Douglas Neighbor newspaper.  So, ladies, put on your lipstick and your smiles; he wants pictures.   
 
At the end of the month of September, we will be hanging a new set of quilts.  They will be displayed for the 
last quarter of 2010.  The hospital truly appreciates our commitment to them and the community.  Please see 
the bottom of the next page of this newsletter for photos of the quilts currently on display in the lobby of 
WellStar Douglas Hospital. 
 
Can you believe how fast this year has passed?  Wow!  Is it true that time passes quicker with the increase of 
our number of birthdays?  
 
The website Dori mentioned at the Guild meeting is www.quiltshops.com. The website I am trying to add                                                       
CRQG to their directory is: www.quiltstudy.org/education/research/resources/links/listings.html.   Man, my 
“favorites” list is getting verrrry long.  
 
 
 

http://www.quiltshops.com/
http://www.quiltstudy.org/education/research/resources/links/listings.html
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WORKSHOPS ON THE HORIZON 
 
 
September 25, 2010, Workshop 
 
Beads, Beads, Beads 
 
Nationally known quilter Mary Stori (www.marystori.com) will teach us beading techniques that have practical 
applications for quilts and garments.  Mary offers an in-depth discussion about beads; the care, storage,
 equipment needs, and stabilizing methods.   In the morning, we will create a reference
 sampler of basic stitches.  We’ll also learn to attach beads, charms, buttons, trinkets, &
 unusual objects.  The afternoon focus is more decorative stitches,  including picot stitch, 
 chain stitch, branched fringe, netting, bugle bead walls, bead embroidery, and more.  
 Mary uses live video projection, so everyone has a front row seat!  No sewing machines 
 or prior beading experience needed!  The fee is $35 for CRQG members; $45 for non-
 members.  The workshop will be opened to non-members on July 1, so sign up soon.  A 
 kit fee of $10 payable to Mary is also required.  It contains all the beads, embellishments 
 and thread that you will need.  Supply lists to be provided.  (See website or page 13 of 
this newsletter for supply list.) 
 
 
 

YOU’RE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE 
IN A BONNIE HUNTER TRUNK SHOW 

 
When: September 1, 2010; 10:00 a.m. – 11:30 a.m. 

Where: Mable House Cultural Arts Center 
Host: Georgia Friendship Quilters Guild 

Cost: $5 per person (reservation required) 
Contact: Elaine Pence, 404.512.8578 

or 
gafriendshipquilters@gmail.com  

 
Bonnie Hunter will be conducting a trunk show for participants.  Bonnie’s schedule is full for 2010 and 2011 so 
she will not be back in Georgia for some time to come.  This is a great opportunity to see her close to home. To 
check out Bonnie Hunter, go to her website:  www.quiltville.com.  
 

WELLSTAR DOUGLAS HOSPITAL QUILTS 
 

Caryl Knox 

Dori Holt 

Visit the lobby of WellStar 
Douglas Hospital to see 

these beautiful creations 
by our quilting friends. 

 
These quilts will be 
displayed through 

September. 

http://www.marystori.com/
mailto:gafriendshipquilters@gmail.com
http://www.quiltville.com/
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FEATURED MEMBER  
PHYLLIS CARPENTER 

 
 
How long have you been quilting?    I took my first quilting class in the early 
 1990’s.  There were a few years when I didn’t work on any and after I retired 
 I wanted to start again; thus, I joined the Guild. 
 
Who taught you how to quilt?     I still hadn’t actually quilted anything  
by hand until this last year when I started the machine quilting.  Mostly  
I have worked on piecing tops.  I had a class at two different quilt shops in  
the 90’s, but only finished those quilts lately.  I do have 3 cross stitch quilt  
tops with one finished. 
 
What are your favorite quilting techniques?     I am just enjoying learning  
the many ways and like the challenges. 
 
What are your favorite colors to work with?     I find I lean toward the blues, purples, and pinks.  I am trying to do 
different things and explore the other colors. 
 
What are your favorite fabrics to work with?     Cottons are best, but I recently inherited a large box of feed sack fabrics 
and some beautiful silk that my parents bought in Japan that I look forward to doing something with in the future. 
 
What is your favorite quilt shop?     I really don’t have a favorite shop.  I enjoy exploring all of them. 
 
If you sew by machine, what kind(s) do you use?    I have a Bernina 440. 
 
What inspires you to make a particular quilt?     I do a lot of projects that the Guild does.  I have so many ideas that I 
don’t get many of them finished. 
 
What is your favorite quilting book or pattern?     I don’t have any favorites, I just love learning new things. 
 
On average, how many quilts do you make in a year?     I have a very low finish record.  There are lots of tops and 
started projects, but little is finished. 
 
Do you quilt your own quilts or do you send them out?     I have only finished 1 or 2 on my own, and I have several to be 
quilted.  I haven’t decided how to finish them.  I have a regular quilt frame, a large round one, but have never used it. 
 
What quilt-related item(s) are you working on right now?  My challenge quilt, 2 of the 6-point table toppers, binding a 
quilt my mother left for my sister, and binding a baby quilt my mother made 50 years ago. 
 
What other hobbies do you have?     I love reading, crochet and knitting, embroidery by hand as well as by machine. 
 
Tell about one way that quilting has changed your life.     Joining the Guild has given me a chance to get involved with 
people who love quilting, and I love learning from them and getting to know everyone.  It gives me a little push to do 
something instead of being lazy. 
 
Are you on any committees with the CRQG?     Now I am the day secretary and hope to help in another way next year. 
 
Feel free to tell us more about yourself and your family.  Howard and I celebrated our 50th anniversary on June 11th 
while we were in Ohio.  My mother passed in July and I have had to take care of her condo and am working with her 
estate.  We have 4 children, 9 grandchildren and 3 great-grandchildren.  Paul, wife Lori, live in St. Louis.  Paul’s first son, 
Paul, lives in West Virginia with Dawn and 2 of our great-grandchildren, Ryan and Halianna; 2nd son, Christopher, is in the 
Air Force and is in Iraq.  Sue lives in Pittsburg and has 3 sons, Keith of Pittsburg, Brad with a daughter Kalie in eastern 
Ohio and Jeremy in Ohio also.  Karen has 3 children:  Taylor, Victor and Julie; they live here in Georgia.  Our son Philip 
and wife Lisa with granddaughter Hallie live in Monroe, Louisiana.  They are the joy of our lives. 
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MACHINE APPLIQUÉ CLASS SUPPLY LIST 
SEPTEMBER 9, 2010 

 
General Supply List 
 

 Sewing machine in good working order which is able to do a zig-zag stitch that is adjustable both in 
width and length.  A ¼” foot and any foot that you use for appliqué (open toe, walking foot, whatever) 

 Thread:  Superior or Sulky clear or grey monofilament poly (at present, Superior is difficult to find 
because of supplier problems, can use Sulky) 

 Needle:  75/11 machine embroidery needle 
 Black permanent Sharpie fine point marker 
 Scissors:  fabric and paper 
 Pencil 
 The book “Piece by Piece” by Sharon Schamber and Cristy Fincher is very helpful 

Fabric 
 

 Background, fat quarter of fabric (neutral color that will not “bleed”)  DO NOT WASH this fabric before 
the class 

 Wash the following fabrics in hot water and “retayne” or “synthrapol” if you have some 
 Flowers....................................... 10” square of a desired color 
 Berries and Buds ........................ 5” square of color that coordinates with flowers 
 Leaves ........................................ 5” square of green 

Other 
 

 We will need irons and ironing surfaces to share. 
 If you have a “light box” that would also be helpful to share with others.  Jan Cunningham (the 

instructor) will bring 3 light boxes. 
 Jan will also supply:  special stabilizer, glue stick, liquid glue, orange stick, bias stem pieces.  There will 

be a $2 kit fee for these supplies. 
 
 

BEADS, BEADS, BEADS SUPPLY LIST 
SEPTEMBER 25, 2010 

 
View photo of sampler:  www.marystori.com – click on workshops 
 
This class features live video projection allowing every student a front-row seat!! 
 
General Supply List 
 

 An 8” or 10” wooden embroidery hoop and two pieces of muslin to fit hoop.  An inexpensive hoop will 
do if you want to keep your sampler in the hoop permanently as a reference.  Or, substitute an 11” pvc 
quilting frame if you already own one. . .it’s not necessary to purchase especially for this class. 

 sewing needle—the smallest quilting between you can thread, sizes #10, #11, or #12 generally work 
well 

 long, thin appliqué needle, size #10 or #11 (also known as a “sharp”) 
 small shallow dish for beads—avoid plastic if possible 
 small sharp scissors or thread clips 
 small ruler—6” long x 1” wide is adequate 
 lead pencil 
 Ott light and extension cord (optional). . .you may end up dragging it with you only to find it’s not 

possible to plug in due to the room set-up.  I always request a nice, bright classroom and when we are 
lucky. . .it’s available! 

 optional—permanent pen for making notes on muslin sampler 
 
Supply Fee:  $10 payable to instructor is required.  Kit contains all the beads, embellishment items, and 
thread. 
 
Instructor will have her books, quilting betweens, and some pvc frame available for purchase in class. 

http://www.marystori.com/
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AUGUST FAT QUARTER WINNERS 
 
Day Meeting – Bev Mahle 
Night Meeting – Jeanne Andersen 
 
 

 AUGUST DOOR PRIZE WINNERS 
 

Day Meeting – Gail Ford, Irene Gardner, Dori Holt, Bev 

Mahle 

Night Meeting – Jeanne Andersen, Emma Parker, Jane 

Wilding 
 
 
 

SUNSHINE NEWS 
 

Susan Fisher’s mother passed away. 
Diane Johnson’s mother passed away. 
Susan Savage has a new grandbaby. 
Rita Perez needed encouragement. 
Charlene Shanks was ill. 
Marilee Kelley’s house was struck by lightning.  
 

 
GOLDEN SCISSORS/PINS 

 
Congratulations to the following who earned quilting 
awards in August: 
 
Day Meeting:  (Scissors) Irene Gardner, Susan Fisher, 
Bobbie & Lorene Brooks, Sandra Capazzi, Caryl Knox 
(2), Dorene Bickford (4), Jessie Quick, Cathy 
Hanrahan (2),  Geralyn West (2), Linda Jones, Rita 
Lee, Queen Esther Smith (2); (Pins) Aline Wadsworth 
Linda Jones; Sewing Machines) Susan Fisher, Bobbie 
& Lorene Brooks, Cathy Hanrahan, Rita Lee, Queen 
Esther Smith 
 
Night Meeting:  (Scissors) Jane Wilding (2), Irene 
Gardner, Sandra Capazzi (3), Denise Allee; (Sewing 
Machines)Denise Alee, Gail Ford; (Pins) Sandra 
Capazzi  
 
 
More Day Program Photos: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

 

RENEWAL: 

Linda McKinnon 

7501 Harrington Place 

Douglasville, GA 30135 

 

 

 
SEPTEMBER FAT QUARTER LOTTERY IS 

“THANKSGIVING FABRIC” 
 
100% cotton fabric is the same for both Day and 
Night meetings.  Each fat quarter you bring equals 
one lottery ticket. 
 
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
September 1 ..........................................Dorene Thornton 
September 1 ............................................ Broach Winsley 
September 5 ..................................................... Pat Oliver 
September 8 ..................................................Patti Howell 
September 9 ................................................. Phyllis Smith 
September 20 .............................................. Linda Herren 
September 25 ............................................ Barbara Briggs 
 

 
I Have Your Ruler. . . 
Do You Have Mine? 

 
When we had our table topper class in April, I 
went home with two 12 ½” rulers and NO 15” 

ruler which I had also brought with me.  If you’re 
missing your 12 ½”ruler and have my 15” ruler, 

please let me know so we can swap.  Call 
(770.439.5154) or email 

(sandra7779@comcast.net) me. 
 

  Thanks, 
 

  Sandra Wilson 

mailto:sandra7779@comcast.net
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The theme for the GA Quilt Council Convention is “Tying it all Together.”  It is being held in conjunction with 
the GA Quilt Show. 
 
  

Fall 2010  GA Quilt Council Convention Information 

Date: October 16, 2010 

Times: 9:00 a.m. - Registration Opens 
9:30 a.m. - Meeting Convenes 
1:30 p.m. - Meeting Adjourns 

Location: Gwinnett Center, 6400 Sugarloaf Parkway, Duluth, GA 

Host Guild: Gwinnett Quilters Guild 
 

Featuring A Tour of the Georgia Quilt Show at Gwinnett Center 
 

The website for the GA Quilt Council is: 
 

http://www.georgiaquiltcouncil.com/conventions.htm 
 

  
The GEORGIA QUILT COUNCIL FALL CONVENTION, Saturday, October 16, 2010   
 
Driving Directions to Gwinnett County Civic Center, Duluth, GA. 
• From the South on I-85: Take Exit 108 (Sugarloaf Pkwy). Turn Right off the exit ramp; go back under the 
interstate, cross over Satellite Blvd.  Civic Center is on the Left. Follow GA Quilt Council signs to the venue 
entrance. 
• From the North on I-85: Take Exit 108 (Sugarloaf Pkwy). Turn Right off the exit ramp, cross over Satellite 
Blvd. Civic Center is on your Left. Follow the Georgia Quilt Council signs to the venue entrance. 
  
-------------------------Return this portion with your check made payable to Georgia Quilt Council----------------------- 
Reminder: Everyone must register; no children under 14 years of age 
Advance Registration, includes boxed lunch & Quilt Show admission: $30 for GQC members (25% discount) 
$40 for non-members 
At-the-door Registration: $40 for everyone (Includes Quilt Show admission but lunch is not guaranteed) 
Mail Check (payable to Georgia Quilt Council) and Registration Form no later than OCTOBER 1, 2010 
TO: Pomelia Wasdin, GQC Treasurer, 2790 Ebenezer Rd., Conyers, GA 30094 
PLEASE PRINT, USING A SEPARATE FORM FOR EACH PARTICIPANT. GQC MEMBER? ___YES ____NO 
Name: ________________________________________________________ Amount Enclosed __________ 
Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 
Phone: ____________________ E-Mail_______________________________________________________ 
Guild(s) ________________________________________________________________________________ 
Black Forest Baked Ham on Pumpernickel-Rye Swirl Bread Roast  
Turkey Breast on Onion Foccacia 
Vegetarian Wrap (CIRCLE YOUR LUNCH CHOICE) 
Registration Opens 9:00 a.m. 
Meeting Convenes 9:30 a.m. 
Meeting Adjourns 1:30 p.m. 
ADMISSION FEE INCLUDES BOTH EVENTS (quilt show & convention) & BOXED LUNCH 
 
Date Rec'd _________ Check # __________Cash ________ 
 

http://www.georgiaquiltcouncil.com/conventions.htm
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September 2010 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

 

  1 2 3 4 

 

5 

 

 

6 

Labor Day 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

9:30 Day Mtg – 
Invisible Machine 
Appliqué 

10 

 

11 
 
 

 

12 

Grandparents 
Day 

13 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

9:00 Quilting Bee, 
Rita Perez; 7:00 
Chall & Ice Cream 

17 

 

18 
 

19 

 

 

20 

 

21 

 

22 

 

23 
 

24 

 

25 

Newsletter 
articles due to 
Diane 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29  30 
 

  

 

October 2010 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

  

3 
 

 

4 

 

5 

 

 

 

6 

 

 

 

7 

 

8 

 

 

 

9 

 

 

 
10 
 

11 
 

 

12 
 

 

 

13 
 

 

14 
9:30 Day Mtg – 
Trunk Show, 
Tonya Mitchell 

15 
 

 

 

16 
 

 

17 
 

 

 

18 
 

 

19 
 

 

 

20 
 

21 
9:00 – 1:00 
Quilting Bee at 
Sandra Wilson’s 

22 
 

23 
 

24/31 
 Halloween 

25 
Newsletter 
articles due to 
Diane 

26 27 28 
7:00 Night Mtg -  
R’Auction 

29 30 

 

 
 


